
Minutes for the School Council Meeting 
Veterans High School Council 

 February 7, 2024 

The Veterans High School Council met in regular session on Wednesday, February 7, 
2024 at 7:15 a.m., in the media resource room - 340 Piney Grove Road, Kathleen, GA 
31047. 
 
Council Members Present: 
Dr. Amy Barbour, Mrs. Kristi Cannon, Mrs. Miranda Stewart Pennone, Mrs. Anna Shah, 
Mrs. Renee Douglas Shelton, and Mrs. Kimberly Snyder 
 
School Council Members Absent:  
Mrs. LaTrenda Leaks 
  
1. Call to Order 

Mrs. Pennone called the meeting to order. 
        
2. Pledge of Allegiance  

Mrs. Pennone led the pledge of allegiance to the United States flag. 
 
3. Approval of Agenda 

Dr. Barbour distributed the agenda posted pursuant of the Open Meetings 
Act.  Mrs. Snyder motioned to approve the agenda, and Mrs. Shelton seconded. 
The vote was unanimous. 

      
4. Approval of Minutes 

A vote to approve the minutes from November 29, 2023 was taken. Mrs. Shelton 
motioned to approve the minutes, and Mrs. Cannon seconded.  The vote was 
unanimous.     
 

5. Recognition of Visitors 
 No visitors were present. 
 
6. Presentation(s) to School Council 

 No presentations were made. 
 
7. Report of the Principal 

Dr. Barbour reviewed the below items, along with distributed handouts, for the 
school council members.  
 

• 2023 College-Career Readiness Performance Index (CCRPI – Georgia DOE) 

• F23 End of Semester grades comparison 

• 2023-2024 Night Advisement: 3.4.24 – 3.6.24 

• Legislative Priorities 

• Celebrations 
- PBIS recognition  
- 2024 Valedictorian – Ananya Shah 
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- 2024 Salutatorian – Zoriyah Menefee 
- 2024 STAR Student – Zoriyah Menefee/2024 STAR Teacher – Lindsay 

Lambert 
- 2024 GHP semi-finalists – 9 students  
- All-State Band – 2 students 
- All-State Chorus – 23 students  

 
9. Old Business 
 No old business was included.  
            
10. New Business  
 Teacher Appreciation Week planning: May 6-10  
 

Dr. Barbour reviewed previous years’ planning for Teacher Appreciation Week to 
begin for this year. Dr. Barbour stated she would get booster contacts and a staff 
number to Mrs. Pennone. Mrs. Pennone will be in communication with the 
parent representatives on the council to start planning.  

 
11. Executive Session  
 None held 
  
12. Adjournment  

With no further business to come before the school council, Mrs. Cannon 
motioned to adjourn, and Mrs. Shah seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 
7:50am. The next meeting will be held Wednesday, 3.27.24, in the media 
resource room. 


